Department of Transportation

Monroe County, New York

Adam J. Bello
County Executive

Thomas J. Frys, P.E. Director

May 21, 2024

Dear Neighbor:

Monroe County plans to replace the existing bridge carrying **Redman Road over Yanty Creek** in 2025. Enclosed with this letter, please find a pamphlet describing the project and a comment form.

The construction of the existing bridge took place in 1945, and it is in poor condition. The Department has deemed it to be near the end of its useful life and in need of replacement.

Construction is scheduled to begin in the spring of 2025. During that time, Redman Road will be closed to all traffic at the bridge site. Traffic will be directed around the closure through a posted detour, using Morton Road, County Line Road (NYS Route 272), and Moscow Road. The detour route is shown in the project pamphlet, and it's estimated to take approximately 5 months to complete the project.

If you have any questions regarding the project, please contact me at 585-753-7729, hherdzik@monroecounty.gov, or by mailing back the enclosed comment form no later than June 12, 2024.

Sincerely,

Henry Herdzik, P.E.

Hong Heady h

Transportation Project Manager

HH:hh:jed

ENCLOSURES (2)

cc: Thomas Frys, Director of Transportation, Monroe County DOT

Karen Cox, Chief of Highway and Bridge Engineering, Monroe County DOT Meaghan McDermott, Communications & Special Events, Monroe County

Hon. Jackie Smith, Monroe County Legislator, 2nd District

Hon. Steven Baase, Supervisor, Town of Hamlin

Michael German, Supt. Of Highways, Town of Hamlin

Karen Jones, Director of Transportation, Kendall Central School District

Hamlin Morton Walker Fire District

Hamlin Volunteer Ambulance Inc.

Monroe County Sheriff, Zone C

File: H:\Location\REDMAN ROAD - HAMLIN\Capital Projects\Redman Rd Bridge SIN 06-236-338 2025\Design\8 Public Meetings\Mailing Lists - Mailers - Letters\Redman Rd Bridge Dear Neighbor letter.doc